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SPECTAL PUBLIC NOTICE (SPN) 2006-600
CLARIFICATION OF WORDING IN GENERAL PERMITS

CEPOA-CO 93-10N, 93-11N, 93-12N, 93-13N AND 93-14N
ANCHORAGE WETLANDS MANAGEMENT PLAN REVISION

On April 15, 2005, the Alaska District Corps of Engineers published a
Special Public Notice CEPOA-CO Number 05-05, for General Permits 93-
10N, 93-11N, 93-12N, 93-13N AND 93-14N for the placement of fill
material within the Municipality of Anchorage, which have been
designated “C” in the Anchorage Wetlands Management Plan (AWMP)
Revision, April 1996. The clarifying text has been bolded.

The text of the General Permits (GPs) stated the following on page 5
under APPLICATION, REVIEW AND ENFORCEMENT PROCEDURES: Project
Proponent: Application. ...”General Permit applications submitted by
applicants and/or agents with outstanding 404 wetland violations will
not be accepted or reviewed until the outstanding violation and/or
enforcement action is resolved and closed.”

The following statement would be added to the GP: “Applicants and/or
agents with outstanding 404 wetland violations include the following:

a. Applicant business entities, an officer or director of which is
the subject of an outstanding Section 404 violation.

b. Applicant business entities owned or controlled by an individual,
who is the subject of an outstanding Section 404 violation.

Such applicants may elect to submit an individual permit application
to the Corps.

In addition, on page B3, under General Permit Site Restrictions and
Site Criteria: Stormwater Functions: “The applicant shall
demonstrate that the project plans include sufficient measures to
effectively replace the site’s pre-project stormwater retention and
filtration capacity. The measures shall be sufficient to
approximate zero net runoff increase for storms with a 2-year
frequency, 6-hour duration, and no more than two times net runoff
increase for storms with a 10-year frequency, 3-hour duration,
including flows from subdrains.”



All other information contained in the previous notice remains the
same. Please bring this announcement to the attention of anyone you
know who is or may be interested.

Please contact Dr. Mary Lee Plumb-Mentjes at 753-2712 or by email at
Mary.Plumb-Mentjes@poal2.usace.army.mil if further information is

desired concerning this notice. For additional information about our
Regulatory Program, visit our web site at www.poa.usace.army.mil/reg.
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